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This eye-catching mural captures the spirit of the Old Spanish Trail, 
representing the era of Spanish exploration and colonization that influenced 
the development of many Texas towns, including Cibolo. The Spanish legacy 
is an integral part of the region's cultural and historical backdrop. 

This beautiful mural was created by Riverbank Art Studio.  The inspiration came from our city. Cibolo 
means Buffalo in Native American language and this area was populated by them long before the 
Germans came and settled. The vibrant colors and deconstructed Indian headdresses pay tribute to the 
wonderful heritage of our town. This beautiful mural is in downtown Cibolo near the Rooted Fork at 201 
N Main St, Cibolo. 
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A Note from Norma… 

 

Greetings and Welcome to the District 5 Newsletter! 
 
Dear Neighbor, 
 
  As we celebrate the one-year anniversary of my election on May 
23rd, I am overwhelmed with continued gratitude. Reflecting on the 
journey through my campaign, I deeply appreciate the unwavering 
support from our volunteers and community members. Your 
dedication and belief in our shared vision made it possible. I pledged 
to work diligently for our citizens, guided by the principles of faith, 
family, and community. Over the past year, I have remained steadfast 
in this commitment. Together with the City Council, we have made 
significant strides for our City of Cibolo.  
 

1. Development:  To begin with, we are witnessing remarkable 
growth in our city with the ongoing development of Buffalo Heights 
shopping area and Steele Plaza. Additionally, our two QT (Quick Trip) 
gas stations on FM 1103 and FM 78 are under construction, promising to enhance our local infrastructure 
and convenience.  

 
2. Infrastructure: Speaking of infrastructure, it remains a top priority. We have completed the Dean 

Road project on time, and ongoing construction is progressing on Lower Seguin Rd and Bolton Rd projects. 
Other road projects in the pipeline in order of proposed priority from out CIP subcommittee is as follows: 
Town Creek Rd, Firebird Run, Silver Wing, Green Valley Rd (low water crossing to Westmont), Deer Creek 
Blvd, Green Valley Rd (from Cibolo Valley Drive to Brook Hollow). 
 

3. Tax Rate:  In terms of financial relief, the tax rate for FY 2023-24 was approved at $0.4699 per $100 
valuation, a decrease from the FY 2022-23 rate of $0.4835 per $100 valuation. This reduction is a testament 
to our commitment to fiscal responsibility and support for our citizens as property values soared in the past 
several years.  

 
4. Community Initiatives: Moreover, our partnership with the Comal County Senior Citizens 

Foundation has led to the success of the Cibolo Senior Program as they celebrated their 2nd year 
anniversary this past February. This initiative provides a vibrant space for our active senior community to 
enrich their lives through social engagements, community involvement, and activities. The program has 
quickly grown to just under 200 members, with Meals on Wheels providing breakfast and lunch to its 
members from Monday through Friday. Meals on Wheels, with the help of volunteers, also helps in 
providing meals for Seniors in our community. Please consider volunteering this summer or sponsor a 
neighbor who is a Senior in need to receive meals.  
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5. Appreciation for Public Service Staff: It is also important to highlight that our city thrives because 

of the dedicated individuals who serve our community to help improve our quality of life. We are fortunate 
to have such a team invested in making Cibolo the best community in Texas. Their contributions are 
invaluable, and I extend my heartfelt appreciation to each one of them. 

 
6. Legal Matters:  On the legal front, we are proud to announce a groundbreaking Comprehensive 

Settlement Agreement (CSA) with the Green Valley Special Utility District (GVSUD). This milestone was 
celebrated with a ceremonial signing on April 26, symbolizing a new era of progress and collaboration. 

 
7. WasteWater Provider:  City Council and GVSUD’s Board of Directors outlined the terms for the 

transfer of wastewater service area in the south Cibolo area in the CSA. This has enabled the City of Cibolo 
to partner with the City of Schertz and Cibolo Creek Municipal Authority to participate in the funding of the 
south wastewater plant near Cibolo Creek and become a future retail wastewater service provider across 
approximately 3,200 acres.  

 
8. Strategic Planning:  Looking ahead, I extend my gratitude to everyone who contributed to our 

Comprehensive Master Plan survey. This plan, which will include goals, strategies, and actions through 
2050, is a collaborative effort aimed at shaping the future of Cibolo. We anticipate its approval by the City 
Council in 2024. 

 
9. Public Safety:  Ensuring the safety and well-being of our residents is our priority. Currently, we are 

discussing the needs of our Police Department to adequately patrol our city and the addition of School 
Resource Officer’s (SROs). This dialogue is crucial as the safety of our community is of high importance. 

 
10. Local Heroes: In addition to our ongoing efforts, I would like to give a special shout-out to Ivory 

Freeman for his outstanding mentorship with youth and his frequent engagement within our community. 
His efforts make a significant impact, and we are grateful for his devoted service and dedication to making a 
difference.   

 
11. Youth Mentorship:  Finally, the youth of today continue to impress me with their potential and 

enthusiasm. City Council is working on a Youth Advisory Council to provide an opportunity for them learn 
about local government and how they can contribute and make an impact to the needs of young people in 
our city. 

 

12.  Thank you for your continued support. Together, we can keep working towards a brighter future 
for Cibolo.  As always, I am available in person, by phone or via email if you have any questions or concerns. 
I can be reached at  nSánchezstephens@cibolotx.gov or 726-229-5263. 
 

 
              Yours in Service, 
 
 
 

Norma Sánchez-Stephens 
Councilwoman, District 5 
City of Cibolo 

mailto:nsanchezstephens@cibolotx.gov
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Capital Improvement Projects 
 

Scheduled Pavement Maintnenance 
 

✓ Haeckerville Rd/Town Creek Drainage - Expected Substantial Completion Early-June 
o Project has incurred some weather delays; crews working on non-critical path items to push 

through 
o First lift of asphalt completed 5/8 
o Curb will begin 5/14 
 

✓ Dean Rd - Substantially Completed 
o Paving completed 
o Striping completed 5/9 
o Project is substantially complete 
o Will be setting up final walkthrough 
 

✓ Bolton Rd - Expected Completion Mid-May 
▪ Project has incurred some weather 

delays and trucking delays 
▪ Culvert installation at Zuehl is 

completed 
▪ Flex base has been installed 
▪ Paving expected the week of 5/13 
▪ Striping estimated to be completed by early-June 

 

✓ Lower Seguin - Expected Start Date Late May 
3 phases, starting in Late May 

▪ Phase I - Low Water Crossing to Haeckerville Rd 
▪ Phase IA - Low Water Crossing to Weir (Rework existing base material) 
▪ Phase IB - Weir to Hackerville (Full Reconstruction) 

▪ Phase II - Haeckerville Rd to Haeckerville Rd 
▪ Full Reconstruction 

▪ Phase III - Haeckerville Rd South to Pfannsteil Ln 
▪ Full Reconstruction 

 
✓ 2024 Street Preservation Contract - Buffalo Crossing, Bentwood Ranch, Bentwood Pass 

▪ Microsurface Start Date: 4/22 
▪ Microsurface Completion Date: 4/24 
▪ Striping Start Date: 5/7 
▪ Striping Completion Date: 5/8 
▪ Final Walk Through in a couple of weeks 
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Click here for the latest updates. 

 

https://experience.arcgis.com/experience/38884767b16c4

94fa052965f856cc351 

Drainage Projects 

 

✓ Green Valley Low Water Crossing (FY24) - Out for Bid 
▪ OPCC - $425k 
▪ Anticipated Construction Date: 7/22 

 
✓ Deer Creek Drainage Repairs (FY24) 

▪ Colliers Engineering has completed survey work for this area and working on design. 
▪ Target is to have project out for bids in early August (latest) 
▪ Award of Contract would be October 

▪ Maximum budget = $500K 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Scheduled CIP Projects FY2024 

 

✓ Town Creek Trail Parking Lot - Out for Bid 
▪ OPCC - $248K 
▪ Anticipated Construction Date: 7/22 

 
6 Remaining Roads (In order from Proposed Priority per CIP Subcommittee) 

 

✓ Town Creek Rd:  Design 100% - Estimated $1.2 million 
✓ Firebird Run:   Design   70% - Estimated $1.8 million 
✓ Silver Wing:   Design   70% - Estimated $700K 
✓ Green Valley #2:  Design   70% - Estimated $715K (LWC to Westmont) 
✓ Deer Creek:   Design   70% - Estimated $1.4 million 
✓ Green Valley #1:  Design 100% - Estimated $571K (CVD to Brook Hollow) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://experience.arcgis.com/experience/38884767b16c494fa052965f856cc351
https://experience.arcgis.com/experience/38884767b16c494fa052965f856cc351
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  Cibolo is planning for it’s future by revising it’s Comprehensive Plan!  The 
Comprehensive Plan is the City's master plan for establishing and realizing a 
vision for the future build-out for our growing city. 
 
  Feedback is highly desired and sought after through in-person town hall 
meetings, public hearings and our interactive project website.  
 
  The Comprehensive Plan will have an approximately 20 year outlook (to the 
year 2050) and will include short-term, mid-term, and long-term goals, 
strategies, and actions. 
 
   Our Master Plan Advisory Committee (MPAC) is needing your input, please 
click on the link below: 
 

https://publicinput.com/t6763 

 
 

You may find other features on this website.  
 

a. Project Information 
b. Comprehensive Plan Chapters 
c. Upcoming Meetings 
d. Podcasts with Councilmembers, City Staff and more  
e. Previous Meeting Recap Documents  

 

 
 

 

 

https://publicinput.com/t6763
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November Election Preview: Upcoming Bond Projects 
 

Public Safety Facility 
 

  Cibolo City Council is proposing a Public Safety Facility on the upcoming November ballot. This facility 
would improve response times for police and fire services, especially in the southern part of Cibolo near 
FM 78 and I-10. Voters will decide on this bond proposition alongside a proposed animal services facility.  
Read below for more details... 
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The consultants prepared the following option for the City Council presentation based on the Shari D. 
Coleman Animal Shelter & Adoption Center in Pearland, TX. 

Cibolo Animal Shelter 
 
  Coming to your November 2024 ballot. Voters will determine whether to proceed with the proposed 
Cibolo Animal Shelter. The new facility will encompass approximately 10,500 square feet of usable space, 
with the option for future expansion if necessary. It will have a 35-kennel capacity and a playroom. 
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Cibolo Economic Growth 
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Announcements 
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Did You Know? 

Cibolo during World War I 
By Judy Womack 

 

 
 

 

 

 

    World War I was especially difficult for Cibolo citizens who 
were fiercely patriotic Americans. They were called "Square 
Heads" or "Dutchmen" in some newspaper editorials, but the 
Cibolo folks changed menus at school and home to be 
"wheatless," "meatless," or "pork-less" to help the war effort.  
 
  They bought Liberty Bonds, Victory Bonds, and Savings stamps 
in record numbers for the county. No bands play Bach or 
Beethoven. Church services were no longer in German. Cibolo 
schools did not give German as a language class.  
 
  On Nov. 16, 1918, when an armistice was announced on 
radios, every church bell in the county including St. Paul's rang 
out all day. The long struggle was finished.  


